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     10/27/2024 
 

The Master’s Mission International 
 

Developers of International Disciple-making Movement Leaders 
115 Silver Street, Waterville, Maine 04901  

 
 
Dear Faithful Partners,  
 
Saturday 10/26 was a day for rest and fellowship with loved ones. This young couple (below left) have come to 
see me as a father figure over the years and call me “Papa Chico.” They gifted me with this traditional garment, 
called a Gabi, that one gives to someone they honor. On the right is their one-year-old Pavlos. 
 

  
Yanet to my left and Kalu to my right.                                   Their one-year-old “Pavi” with his “Grand Papa Chico” 
 
Kalu is disciple of mine and a very active leader both in His local church, as well as neighboring churches across 
denominal lines. He also serves at the denominational level with EUCE. Kalu partners with TMMI as a translator 
for me at trainings and various scenarios as well as helping to translate our written materials from English to 
Amharic. Yanet and Kalu compose and record original worship music. They are currently working on their first 
album to released in the near future. This team is a great asset to TMMI and will be well into the future. Please 
remember to thank God for them and keep them in your prayers. 
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I have known this little fellow (pictured below) since he was a couple of weeks old when I was invited by his 
parents and extended family to visit in their home and dedicate “Beki” to the Lord. We visit each time I am in 
Ethiopia and Beki and I have become very bonded to each other. I was very blessed to have his dad bring him 
to my hotel for a visit! 
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On Sunday 10/27 I was blessed to worship with and bring the Word of God to this young and growing church of 
five years here in Adama (pictured below). What an absolute blessing to be in fellowship with this group of 
believers so focused on their Lord Jesus and the community around them! 
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We have one more round of training in Adama starting tomorrow Monday through Tuesday before moving on to 
Abar Minch to train on Thursday/Friday. I will keep you updated. 
 
May God bless you all for your faithful prayers, partnership, support and encouragement in ministry.  
 
Rev. Paul L. Parker 
A.K.A. Pastor “Chico” 
Email: pastorchicop@gmail.com 
Web:  www.themastersmissioninternational.org  
Ph.: 1-207-592-5911 
Mail: 115 Silver Street, Waterville, ME 04901 
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